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Message from the desk of CEO John Gasstrom

As we wrap up Ladder Safety Month, also known as
March, and head into Safe Digging Month (April), we
welcome the arrival of Spring. And with spring, also
comes Lineworker Appreciation Days (see p 5), although
every day this past winter was one in which we have
appreciated our valuable lineworkers, tree crew, and all
other support staff very much! We have certainly seen
more odd weather of late, and also the impact of
invasive species. Currently, the Emerald Ash Borer (or
EAB) has been devastating our region, as many other
parts of the country have already seen. When this
beetle native to Asia lays its eggs on the bark of one of
the North American ash tree species, it will often result
in the complete death of that tree. The challenge for the
power industry is that those trees die standing in
place..until we get a strong windstorm that knocks
them over, and into the power lines.

How do we combat this? Well, we try to
maintain an aggressive schedule of trimming our power
line rights-of-way. However, often the trees that are
killed by the EAB are outside of the fifteen feet to either
side of the line that we normally trim. Only if we detect
a “danger tree” (one that is likely to fall and create a
power disruption) outside of the rights-of-way, are we
permitted to cut it. These trees can be difficult to spot
using normal means, resulting in dead trees that we
don’t know about until later falling into the power
lines. To make it even more difficult, these trees are
often more dangerous and tricky to remove due to the
nature of the damage done by the EAB.

Another method of addressing this problem is
through the use of technology. Did you know that living
trees give off a “heat signature” that can be detected by
satellites? DCEC is currently applying for grant funding
to acquire satellite data that would allow us to identify
dead ash and other danger trees that threaten power
reliability. This data would allow us to systematically
target and remove danger trees before they fall and
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create a power outage or other damage.

As we go forward into spring and celebrate the
upcoming growing season, please see our Tree Planting
Guide elsewhere in this issue. Today’s good deed of
planting a tree can result in problems years down the
road if that tree grows up and ends up too close to the
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Selecting a tree? Know its mature height before deciding where to plant

If you are considering planting a tree, carefully select its location before you begin digging. Once you have a tree
selected, call 8-1-1 before putting a shovel to the ground. The “UDig — New York” number is a free service that
locates and marks public underground utilities in your yard or on your land. Call several business days before you
plan to dig. Locators will mark public underground utilities such as electric, gas, water, cable, and fiber. However,
the service does not mark privately owned lines or pipes, which is why **Members must call DCEC as well to
locate secondary lines — U-Dig New York does not have secondary line information.**

If trees are planted in the wrong location, they can be expensive to maintain and even dangerous. A mature
height of fewer than 15 feet is recommended if planting near lines. Refer to DCEC’s tree planting guide to learn
about trees that are generally not tall enough to interfere with lines. Trees should never be planted directly
under power lines, near poles or too close to electrical equipment.

Other tree tips:

e If your established trees are growing into power lines, contact us to ask about them. In some cases
(depending on the tree’s location), we will come out and trim the tree. If it is your responsibility, do not take
on the task yourself. Only tree trimmers who are line-clearance certified are legally allowed to prune & trim
trees within 10 feet of power lines.

e |t is important to
have trees trimmed
as limbs can fall on
power lines during
bad weather,
resulting in  power
outages or blinking

Plant the RIGHT TREE
In the RIGHT PLACE

The larger the tree, the farther it should be from a power line. Avoid planting

Ilghts'. B_rOken or beneath power lines, near poles or close to electrical equipment.
drooping limbs could
cause a fire.

Large Tress

Medium Trees (46 and taller}

Tall-growing trees
with a mature height
greater than 45 feet
should be planted at
least 45 feet away
from lines to avoid
future pruning. Some
of these trees include
oak, white and blue
spruce, most pines,
and most maples.

Be sure no one climbs
a tree near power
lines. If branches are

{268'-45" tall)

Srmall Trees
[up to 25" tall)

Shrubs
(up to 15" tall)

15 35’ a5’

DE 4-25-13

Remember, know what's below by calling 8-1-1 before you dig

s B

CALL DGEC AT 607-745-2341 10

LOCATE SECONDARY LINES!

touching the wires, the tree could be energized. Even branches that do not touch power lines could become
energized if a child’s weight is added. In addition, a child could climb high into the tree and be able to reach

the line.




S90.)/010 19]EMPUB[I0SSIB[OUOS MMM :)ISIA 8sea|d uoljew.lojul [euoilippe pue Wwioj Japio ue Jo
spunoublie ||14S9]qoD Je JnopueH gnys pue 9ai1—pz0zZ ‘02—61 1udy

o|deyy JoAlIS
Jejdod
edieyen
Japjexog
poomsseg
auld ueLjsny

pay Jeply

:88.) 8y} Jo Jybray ainjew ay) poooxe

1841 aull ajod ay) wo.y Aeme saouejsip & ¥
Je pajueld aq sAemje pjnoys pue poom ‘Bipnok aiojeq pjeg
¥eam aney se1oads aau) buimojjo) ay | MOJa] Sieim Moy

ST 01 S L
puotog » 0z | ! : b iumoy sieneied
ity | | 53542
0CSI G S0 G 00s (S0
Q N:QN . . " v\ N:QN

PAGE 3

*$921) JO sa10ads
Y311 oy Sursooyd £q aaming oy
10J QOTAISS OLI}O[d J[QRI[I QINSUD pue
SoFeIN0 PIJe[oI-991) SZIWUTUI UBD NO &
yuepd noA 310J9q NV'1d

.

aulpea( Jop.

O—¥202 ‘62 U2Jel
(@DMS) 1oulsIg uoneAlasuo) Jajep) B [10S AjunoD alieyoyods ay |

D10 POMSOP MMM :JISIA 8sea|d uonew.ojul [euonippe 1o
Aep 1nopuey ¢ judy ayj uo eseyaind o) sjqejieAe Sqniys pue saa.j
P8XY20]S.I8A0 BUIOS 8q OS[. [[IM 818l [ "t YoIB\—OUI|PLP I8PIQO ..
90O AOMS }e JnopueH gniys pue 8al]l— g0z ‘¢l [udy

(QDMSDQ) 19UISIQ UoIeAISSUOD JSJBA PUE [10S AJunoD alemejaq oy L

S9|eS (nIYS @ 931] UdAIL) I0qy [enuuy

‘ A ) vy ’1‘.’

donudg yoerg ‘a1 wesjeq

MUEA AMMYA “duld Y2308
‘K1pqN pay ‘med med ‘I se[snoq
‘oon1dg anjg opero[o) ‘edjeie)
‘A11oyD Jor[g PIIAL QeNAIOQIY
UBOLIOWY ‘I Joselq ‘eonidg

ANYA “ould ATYM “d[dey 1eSng NeQ
Py ‘oonudg AemION YoIIg 9ATIBN
‘11 MY\ /I0[OJUO)) “TOIBT] UBILIOWY

\q‘%ﬂc A

MIN SI() YA PIISI] JOU dI€ SIUI| ATBPUOIIS ISNBI

-3q ‘TYET-9¥L (L09) Y& DADA 1182 IS NoA ‘os|y
"118 3ulfeIp Aq ‘AN 31anN 1Med
SANI[IIN PUNOJIIIPUN JBIO] 0} SIP NOA 3.10J3q [[BD

V/N | Puokaq pue 339§ (7 4 ANOZ

nupozey uesuowy Q[ddy ysojuo
‘o1ddy puepio) ‘poom3o Furomorq
A ‘o1ddy unooey ‘png pay ‘opd
-deqe1) payf ‘o1ddy yoe[g sesueyry

[[€3 3997 0¢ 1391 0C 01 61 a dNOZ

POOMMOIIY ‘BIIASIO] ‘UOIRYS
JO 950y ‘A110qIop[H ‘O[T UOWWO))

[[83 399 G 133 G1 031 01 D HNOZ

K11oqonyg Aey anjg ‘poom3oq
AY[1S ‘A1raqong AasIof ‘Auroganig
do1) anjg ‘A110gasoy) yoerg

1183 399% 8 191 01 93 ¢ q ANOZ

PO9s JOMO[JPIIA “BIpuesAyoed

‘poorg s.uodei(q ‘WNPag ‘ssein)

ouoyz 10f sa1adg
21qvydadoy Jo ajdwnxry

‘Kem-Jo-1y3u1

o1} JO QUI] IJUAD
94} JO 199} G UIIM
ouoz Sunjuejd-ou

B ST 210U} — 0197

193] G 03 0

Aoy -Jo-1ys1y
W3S 224  Jo 493ud) 2y}
M XD WOLf 2ouDISI(T



PAGE 4

Operations Update

The DCEC Rights-of-Way crews will be cutting, trimming, and mowing in the Gilboa area starting with
Meeghan Road and Shew Hollow. This area was last cut out in 2016 as part of DCEC’s 8-year cycle cut. This cycle is
designed to help provide safe, reliable electric service to all our members. There is a direct correlation between
tree cutting and outages, and by cutting all our Rights-of-Ways every 8 years, we strive to keep any outages at a
minimum.

The DCEC crews will also be focusing on removing many Ash trees due to the Emerald Ash Borer (EAB)
infestation. Our area has been somewhat sheltered from the effect of the EAB, but impact is being seen in
Masonville, Tompkins, and Jefferson. These areas are really starting to show the effects and damage being caused.
We are trying to identify danger trees and actively working to cut trees that could potentially hinder the reliability
of our system.

The Line crews have been actively working on many jobs all over our service territory. Many of the poles
being changed are deficient and a nice upgrade to the DCEC system. Mike Pietrantoni, the Working Superinten-
dent of our line crews, brought in one of the original poles from one of the first lines DCEC crews built in the early
1940’s. The pole was in very poor condition and in desperate need of replacement.

The upgrade at Sportsfield Specialties continues with crews installing a 500KVA pad mount transformer
recently for that project. With the strange winter we have had this year, many of the poles that need to be
worked are inaccessible due to the large amount of rain we have received. We have many projects on the
schedule for this year and expect another busy building season for 2024.

-James G. Small, Manager of Operations, Job Training & Safety

WHEN YOU FIND YOURSELF

IN THE DARK, WE’VE GOT YOUR BACK.

HA 4-47-7

To our heroes
in hard hats,
thank you for

keeping the
lights on.
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#ThankALineworker 4/8 & 4/18

The “invisible” work of electricity becomes visible when
bad weather, natural disasters, and other accidents cause
the lights to go out. So who comes to fix it?

These first responders are the front-line workers
that go out into the elements to bring our lives back to
normal. Line workers are the backbone of the electrical
infrastructure and their job is often over-worked and
under-appreciated. When everything is working fine,
things are normal; but when the power goes out we
almost expect them to be there immediately and want
the lights back on now.

April 8th (NRECA Coops) and April 18th (National)
are Lineworker Appreciation days. We use electricity so

75

Behind Fl/ery Lineworber

much we hardly know what to do without it, so take a S A FAMIL COME HOME SAFE

second when you throw that switch and remember DCEC #ThankALineworker

has Line and Tree workers out there working everyday

to keep your coffee hot and your ice cream cold. We salute all DCEC Line Crew & Tree Crew members and

their families who support them striving to keep you,
your families, and businesses in the light.

~
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SAFETY TIP: ALWAYS STAY AWAY FROM DOWNED POWER
LINES and be alert to the possibility that tree limbs or
debris may hide an electrical hazard. Treat all downed or
hanging power lines as if they are energized and
dangerous. Lines do not have to be arcing or sparking to
be live. Warn others to stay away and contact DCEC.
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Where to find your service class on your bill

As the Cooperative carefully considers updates to the “Monthly Fixed Charge,” we have received some questions
about service classes:

What /S my service class?
Where do | find my service class on my bill?

Most of our residential members fall into SC-1 or SC-2. Our billing department periodically checks in to make sure all
members are in the appropriate service class for their usage and may update your service class if usage changes.

To find out what service class you are in, take a look at your monthly bill. In the example below, the service class is
circled in red. This bill shows that the member is in 101/Residential SC-1.

To learn more about our rates, visit: www.dce.coop/electricity-rates-0

w—
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£ DCEC

Delaware County Last Year| This Year
Electric Ci rative

5 North Depot Street, P.O. Box 471, Delhi, NY 13753-0471

KWH USAGE HISTORY

Phone: (607) 746-2341 - Fax: iﬁlﬂ)j?%’!m
Automated Payment System: (844) 209-7162
Toll Free: (866) 436-1

Website: www.dce.coop

Email: billing@dce.coop

"POWERING OUR RURAL COMMUNITIES"

L edegS e psded e

Please read EaFes 2 & 3 of the February Special
Edition Catskill Hi-Line newsletter for important
monthly fixed charg:“changas:

Member Mailing Address Here www.dce.cooplcatskill-hi-line

Maonthly Fixed Charge
Previous Balance Energy Charge 957 KWH @ .10785
Payment -121.75 | Power Cost Adj 957 KWH @ .00113

Formulary Rate Adj 957 KWH @ .003 2.87
Adjustments 0.00 | Energy Efficiency Fund 957 KWH @ .001 0.96
Late Fee 0.00 Load Mgmt Credit -4.00
Balance Prior to this Billing 0.00
To make automated ts, pl call

844-209-7162. To payro:'lline. visit www.dce.coop to
sign up for Smarthub or download the Smarthub
app.

SAVE THE DATE!

9:00AM - REGISTRATION
BUSINESS MEETING TO FOLLOW
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DCEC is Committed to Helping Members During Financial Hardships

DCEC encourages members currently struggling to meet their monthly payment obligation to contact the local
agencies listed below for payment assistance.

1. Contact DCEC's Billing Department to set up payment arrangements: 1-607-746-2341
2. Contact your local County Social Service program:
a. Delaware County 1-607-832-5300
b. Schoharie County: 1-518-295-8334
c. Otsego County: 1-607-547-4200
d. Delaware Opportunities provides assistance through certain agencies and can be reached at 1-607-746-1600
e. Home Energy Assistance Program (HEAP) Hotline: 1-800-342-3009

DCEC can provide supporting documentation regarding your account to these agencies that can assist in
expediting your application.

HEAP Benefits

The New York State Home Energy
Assistance Program (HEAP) provides
payment assistance for income eligible
residents to use towards the 2023-2024
heating season. This year’s regular HEAP
benefits opened November 1, 2023. For 2023-2024 HEAP Benefits Gross Monthly Income Guidelines:
eligibility, income guidelines, and how to
apply contact your local Department of
Social Services or the NYS OTDA Hotline

2023-2024 HEAP Monthly Income Limits

The Home Energy Assistance Program (HEAP) helps low-income
people pay the cost of heating their homes. Your total household
gross monthly income for your household size must be at or below
the following guidelines:

g Household Size Maximum Gross Monthly Income
1-800-342-3009 1 $3,035
Additional information is provided on: 2 $3,970
3 $4,904
https://otda.ny.gov/programs/heap
4 $5,838
5 $6,772
Third Party Notification 6 $7.706
Eve'ry membgr has the nghfr ’rQ 7 $7.881
designate a third party to be notified if
the member's bill is not paid and if the 38 $8,056
member's service becomes subject to
disconnection for nonpayment. For 9 $8,231

example, a parent can designate an
adult child as the third party to receive 10 $8,407
notifications. Third party nofifications

can be very helpful in situations where | & $8,582
health troubles or other factors might |§, 12 $8,890
make it difficult for the member to stay [

on top of bill payments.|* 13 $9,532

For more information about third party —
nofifications, please contact the office. Each additional | Add $642
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CATSKILL HI-LINE is a Publication of the Delaware
County Electric Cooperative, Inc. and is published bi-monthly for the
membership. This newsletter has articles, content, and photos sub-
mitted by CEO John Gasstrom; Manager of Operations, Job Training
& Safety James G. Small; Billing Representative | Linda Astuto; Field
Engineering Technician | Brittany Hall; Apprentice Arborist | Jakeb
Ryan; and Manager of Cooperative Relations Janelle Linehan.

The information contained herein is designed to promote action and
discussion among members. Statements published do not necessarily
reflect the official position of the Cooperative. The information has
been obtained from sources believed to be reliable, and the editor has
exercised reasonable care to assure its accuracy.

Board of Directors

President........ccoeeveevecveveenennne Edward Pick Jr.
Vice President.........cccoevveeeuennee Jeffrey Russell
Secretary....eeeveeeeennnene Laurie Wehmeyer
Treasurer ... eeeceeeeeeeeeeeeenenne Edward Furgol
DireCtor.....coveveeieeeeeeeeereeeeeeeeene Steve Oles
Director.....coevveveeceenene David Krzyston
Director.....coeeeeevenne Patrick O’Brien
CEO. e John Gasstrom
DCEC Office Closures:

DCEC’s office will be closed on:
Monday, May 27, 2024 — Memorial Day
Thursday, July 4, 2024 — Independence Day
Friday, July 5, 2024 — People’s Choice Day
Monday, September 2, 2024 — Labor Day

Is Your Service Location Number in
This Issue?

Your service location number begins with
two letters and is located on your bill next

to your account number. Keep your eyes
peeled for the “hidden location number” in
this newsletter! If you find the number, and

it is your service location, call us at
(607)746-2341 and you will receive a $10
bill credit! You must call within 60 days of
publication—there are FIVE numbers in this
newsletter, go and find ‘em! Good luck!

NOTICE

=== |f you have a new phone
L number or mailing
address, please let us
know so we can update
your account. Call our
office at (607)746-2341
or email
billing@dce.coop

Like our page on Facebook to follow our news:

%ggﬁg Delaware County Electric Cooperative

Electric Cooperath
e meog®s 17K likes » 2.1K followers

o OBBRIDLHD

Follow us on Instagram:
dce.coop

Create your SmartHub account
today! You can click straight to
SmartHub through our website:
www.dce.coop

LINEWORKER
TOUGH

| AM A
POLE-CLIMBING
NO-WHINING
POWER-RESTORING
ELEMENT-ENDURING
GRAVITY-DEFYING
ENERGY-SUPPLYING

LINEWORKER




